
From: Soura, Christian
To: Tata, Khushru <Tata@sctechsystem.edu>
CC: delwart@scprt.com <delwart@scprt.com>

Date: 3/8/2012 10:38:02 AM
Subject: RE: Thanks!

                Sure - glad to be there.  I'll just need a projector for a slidedeck, but I assume you'll have that anyway.  How 
long do you want me to talk for?
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Tata, Khushru [mailto:Tata@sctechsystem.edu] 

Sent: Monday, February 13, 2012 11:13 AM

To: Soura, Christian

Cc: delwart@scprt.com

Subject: Thanks!
 
Christian,
 
I hope you are doing well.
 
With this quick note I wanted to make sure I thanked you in advance for making the time to come present at our 
SCITDA Spring meeting in March. We think that listening to the Governor’s and your vision for IT in the State, 
followed by a collaborative exercise that gathers the needs of its diverse stakeholder agencies will be extremely 
valuable for us all.
 
David and I are coordinating this session with Jimmy Earley and Doug Drenning, and if there is anything we can assist 
you with, please do not hesitate to ask.
 
Khush
 

mailto:Soura,%20Christian
mailto:Tata@sctechsystem.edu
mailto:delwart@scprt.com

